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The ADP team commenced a research project to review the ADP and identify its successes and 

areas of improvement. This ultimately culminated in recommendations to improve the programme. 

Some of the changes introduced to improve the ADP was the adoption of a new POE format which 

has been effective from 01 June 2021. 

This is a reminder that the deadline for submission of POEs in the old POE format is 31 March 

2022. From the 01 April 2022, ONLY POEs prepared in the new format will go through the 

assessment process in order to successfully complete the ADP. The new templates and PoE 

guidance are available on the ADP website at https://www.irbalearning.co.za/. 

For more details, please feel free to contact the ADP team by emailing adpadmin@irba.co.za. 

 
Nadine Kater 
Director: Education and Transformation 
 
 
About the IRBA 

The objective of the IRBA is to endeavour to protect the financial interests of the South African public and 
international investors in South Africa through the effective and appropriate regulation of audits conducted 
by registered auditors, in accordance with internationally recognised standards and processes. 
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